PRESIDENT VICE PRESIDENT NEWSLETTER EDITOR

DALE RUPP 653 1054 DICK WICKLUND 777 9142 SECRETARY/TREASURER ROSEMARY FRANK 451 8187 GENE FRANK 451 8187

Meeting night Feb 13th

Steve Ogborn will have a short vidio on airframe welding.

Bob Waldron is ready to fly the Fairchild. all that is necessary now is - fair weather!

Saturday, Feb 4th, the Twin City RV organization conducted a builders forum at Regent Aviation, Holman Field, from 9:00 AM to 4:00 PM. I was one of the members chosen to put my RV6 on display during the forum. That meant getting up before the sun rose as they wanted me there by 8:00 AM. I took off from lake Elmo Airport just as that old sun was rising! Contact tower. Reply Cleared to land runway 32. I taxied my RV* into this huge hanger, big hanger, big, held seven airplanes during the forum, all RV's.

There were aprox. 150 people from all over the country. Norm Peterson came from Oshkosh others came from Oregon Michigan, Illinois, Wisconsin, and International Falls in Minnesota.

Guest speakers and hanger talk and lots of questions and answers hilighted the day.

Rolls. sandwiches, coffee, and pop were plentiful.

As the day ended, we pilots all took off together keeping the tower busy for a few minutes. Two of us chased each other over western Wisconsin for a while before landing at Lake Elmo. An end to a perfect day.

Jene Frank



MINUTES

January 9, 1995

The January meeting was brought to order at approximately 7:30 PM by Vice President Dick Wicklund with eleven members present.

We had one visitor - Steve Sandgraf, welcome Steve.

Due to inclement weather (It was snowing like h__) our guest speaker did not show.

Banquet: Antonio's Restaurant March 11. Be sure to get your reservation in to Rosemary Frank ASAP 451 8187

Good Times! Good Food!

Work party is set for April 28, 29, and 30. contact Dale Rupp at 653 1054

Young Eagles Day, June 10 1995. We are looking for a coordinator. Don't be afraid to volunteer. The job is "simple and fun". Quote from Gene Frank, 1994 coordinator. This program went over the 100,000 mark in 1994. Let's keep the ball rolling.

Our treasury now holds \$892.76. Our Y T D dividends come to \$22.45

Respectfully submitted Rosemary Frank Secretary